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International Bureau

March 1. 2002

John P. Janka, Esq.
Latham & Watkins
555 11" Street, NW

Suite 1000 )

Washington. D.C. 20004-1304 3G —SAT-FULA-T5
Re: Hughes Communications Galaxy, Inc.. File Nos. IBFS No.
SAT-LOA-19931203-00040/41; IBFS No. SAT-LOA-
19950929-00125/00129: IBFS No. SAT-LOA-19950929-
00137.

Dear Mr. Janka: :

Thank you for your submission of a copy of the contract requested pursuant to my letter of
January 28, 2002. Please note that the filing of the contract by the February 8, 2002 date should not be
construed as affirmative compliance with the commencement of construction milestone set forth in
Hughes Communications Galaxy, Inc’s Ka-band authorization. The International Bureau will review the
contract and determine whether the contract does indeed satisfy the commencement of construction
milestone requirement. The Bureau will take action. by Order, if a licensee is found not to be in
compliance with this milestone requirement. If the Commission does not take such action. licensees’
public files will be updated to reflect that the milestone has been met. We expect to make these
determinations in the next few months.

Please contact Alyssa Roberts of my staff at (202) 418-7276 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,
/ =
v"_’ i [N s Tp T '4 - Goall:
ks e \ \
Thomas S. Tycz .
Chief

Satellite and Radiocommunication Division



